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To My Patients, 

After 37 years of practicing orthopaedic surgery, I am writing to share that I 
will be retiring from my practice. As of July 31, 2025, I will no longer be 
seeing new patients. For a short period of time following that date, I will 
continue to see certain patients in order to complete their care and ensure 
a smooth transition. 

This decision comes with a mixture of emotions. It has been a tremendous 
privilege to care for you and your families throughout my career. It has 
been an honor to serve as your orthopaedic surgeon, and I am deeply 
grateful for the trust and confidence you have placed in me. I have truly 
enjoyed building relationships with each of you and being part of your 
orthopaedic care journey. 

As I am preparing for this next chapter, I want to assure you that your 
continued care remains a top priority. Those patients aged 14 and older 
may continue to be cared for at Carrell Clinic by my associates within their 
specific field of interest. They are skilled and compassionate physicians 
whom I trust to continue providing excellent orthopaedic care. 

I recommend patients younger than 14 seek care from the physicians on 
staff at Scottish Rite, Children’s Health, or Cook Children’s. These facilities 
offer excellent, high-quality pediatric orthopaedic care.  

If you have questions about future appointments, please contact  
Roger Thorne at (214) 720-9305. He will be happy to assist you during this 
transition. 

Thank you again for the opportunity to be part of your lives and for 
allowing me to do the work I love. I wish you and your families good health, 
happiness, and all the best in the years to come. 

With heartfelt appreciation and gratitude, 

 
James R. Sackett, M.D. 

 


